From: Public Access DC Comments 
Sent: 26 September 2015 10:40
To: Public Access DC Comments
Subject: Comments for Planning Application 14/00204/DISC

Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 10:40 AM on 26 Sep 2015 from Mr Stephen Repacholi.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	Islip Station Including Section E Oxford To Bicester Rail Link Bletchingdon Road Islip 

	Proposal:
	Partal Discharge of Condition 19 (item2) Detailed scheme of assessment (noise) for section E of 10/00023/TWA. 

	Case Officer:
	Linda Griffiths 

	Click for further information



	Customer Details

	Name:
	Mr Stephen Repacholi

	Address:
	6 Kingsway Drive, Kidlington OX5 2LZ
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	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	General Public

	Stance:
	Customer objects to the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	To the Cherwell Council, 

My son is young and goes to Dr South's, a school he will be at for the next 5 years. 

I think it is outrageous that Network Rail is not going to put some noise protection in - have you seen how close it is to the school? 

I therefore believe that the Partial Discharge of Condition 19 with respect to Section E is a travesty of justice which needs redressing. 

I think that the Council should be paying attention to the welfare and education of its young pupils in its school and cannot believe it has not looked closely on what is really going on. Have the Council actually looked at the site? 

The noise and vibrations to the school building of a rail line right on the school will be horrendous. How can Network Rail be doing anything but cost-cutting in reducing their obligations to a school that is with a few feet of a rail ling. 

Are you suggesting Network Rail get away with it by allowing a quick timeline for pushing this through - I was not notified of the additional material published on the 16th September and clearly this fast-tracking represents a lack of duty of care on the part of the Council and of Network Rail. 

This should be addressed immediately. Clearly Network Rail have taken short cuts in their analysis which needs further investigation. 

Adopting the precautionary principle, the Council needs to tell Network Rail that protective sound barriers are essential to the success of this school (Do you not think it will impact long-term on the viability of this school if the noise impacts so much?). 

I feel that Dr South's is a valuable member of the small community of Islip that deserves to be looked after and not subjected to essential protective measures for its students and staff. 

As a school teacher myself, I can assure you that education will be diminished with increasing distractions anyway, so this needs to be minimised as much as possible, so that the noise levels do not exceed those estimated by Network Rail. 

Regular monitoring will be essential and the community needs to be kept informed as to how much noise is actually being made when the trains start running again. 

It is a great thing that Network Rail are making these lines, I just feel very strongly that it should not be at the expense of a good education for little ones. 

I am sure that the Council will do the right thing by the Islip community and remember that a noisy environment is not what is best for our children. 

Many thanks for your consideration.

Yours Sincerely

Stephen Repacholi



